
 

 

 

Cleveland, Tuesday, November 2, 2021 

RE: SIXTY-SEVENTH WALES COVID-19 UPDATE 

Dear Residents, Employees and Family Members, 

We were informed yesterday that the Mobile Vaccination Team will be onsite on Friday, 

November 5th, 2021, at 8h30 AM to vaccinate all residents against Covid-19. Residents 

must wear a short sleeve shirt and will be asked to be ready in their doorways when the 

team arrives on each unit; residents will be notified of approximate schedule. 

Vaccinations will begin on Shaw/Manning and Central. All residents will receive a 3rd 

dose of Pfizer, and for those who consented, they will also receive their annual influenza 

shot.  

Following the morning vaccinations, the residents of the CHSLD will receive their third 

vaccine against Covid-19. Influenza vaccines will be scheduled and administered by Wales 

Home Nurses at a later date. 

We have recently noted that visiting measures are not always being respected. Please be 

advised that the visiting hours have not changed: Friday to Wednesday from 9:00 a.m. 

until 11:45 a.m., and from 12:30 p.m. until 5:00 p.m.; and on Thursdays from 9:00 a.m. 

until 11:45 a.m., 12:30 p.m. until 5:00 p.m., and 5:45 p.m. until 8:00 p.m. Please note that 

the Visitor Coordinator is not at their post during resident mealtimes. Visitors are not 

authorized entry to the building without the approval of the Visitor Coordinator.  

Please note that virtual visits coordinated through the Wales will only be offered to family 

members who live outside of the province, thank you for your understanding.  

As per the request of the Ministère de la Santé, all healthcare establishments must register 

employees on the health worker vaccination register by November 7th and the information 

must be updated bi-monthly. The purpose of this data entry is for the government to 

compare the stats of those who state they are vaccinated vs. those who are not.  

We will continue to provide you with regular updates, and we encourage you to contact 

us with questions or concerns or visit our website at www.waleshome.ca/all-the-news.  

Thank you again for your support and cooperation as we head together towards a brighter 

future. 

Sincerely, 

 

Brendalee Piironen 

Executive Director 

bpiironen@waleshome.ca 

819-826-3266 extension 247 

http://www.waleshome.ca/all-the-news

